Village of Spencerville Council Meeting Minutes September 19, 2016

The Spencerville Village Council met in a regular session on Monday, September 19, 2016 in Council Chambers with Mayor Johnson presiding. Mayor Johnson led the pledge of allegiance. Responding to roll call was John Miller, John Medaugh, Greg Hover and Ashley Youngpeter. Absent council members were Greg Leidy and Phil Briggs. Also in attendance were Village Attorney Jason Flower, Administrator Sean Chapman, Police Chief Darin Cook and Clerk/ Treasurer Lori Och.

J. Miller moved to approve the minutes of the September 6, 2016 meeting and J. Medaugh seconded the motion. Roll was called; motion passed unanimously.

Good of the Village

Dan Busher came into Council Chambers to discuss the parking availability for the former Flower shop on 3rd street. He is in discussion with the building owner for a lease to open a diner. He was concerned of the lack of parking spaces. It was discussed that the diner patrons can use the parking lot behind Huntington Bank and the overflow of traffic could park on Pearl Street. Dan Blusher was concerned that the frontage of the road belonged to the homeowner, but he was told that it is a public right away. He plans on opening the diner around November.

Ordinance

The Ordinance 16-24 was not passed as an emergency as originally planned, due to lack of Council members present. J. Miller moved to suspend the rules and pass Ordinance 16-24 on the 1ST reading and G. Hover seconded the motion. Roll was called; motion passed unanimously.

Bills

John Medaugh moved to pay the bills in the amount of \$ 25,497.31. J Miller seconded the motion. Roll was called; motion passed unanimously.

Old Business

G. Hover brought up the subject of the street light banners that was in the Admin report on Sept 6, 2016. Sean Chapman replied that he has ideas and suggestions and will present it to a committee for review.

G. Hover asked about the curb replacement on the walk bridge on 3rd street. Sean Chapman replied that work on the sidewalk in in progress.

Mayor Johnson brought up the subject of the street lights. Sean Chapman has determined that there is a saving s in the electric bills of \$125.00 to \$150.00 for the 20 days of the billing cycle. The Mayor has suggested that the issue will be on stand still for a while to see if there are any other complaints of citizens about the lights brightness.

New Business

None

Police Report

Chief Cook stated that Rikki Le has turned down the offer of full time Policemen because of a job offer at a Prison. He will remain on the police department as part time officer. Chief Cook will contact the local colleges with the police academy courses that we have open position.

The speed limit box is on Wisher Drive and Chief Cook has given some warnings for speed. The box will be on Kolter Rd in a few weeks.

Administrators report

The ODOT Bridge Inspection program has expired. Ordinance 16-24 was passed as an Emergency so Sean can return to ODOT.

Walk/Bike to School Day will be on October 7, 2016.

Repaired a leak in front of 600 S College Street.

Committees:

Bldgs, Grounds, Recreation

Had a meeting with the pool managers and they stated that the pool had a good season. They have ideas for next season.

Other

The Mayor requested to go into Executive Session at 9:00 pm

APPROVED:		
	John P. Johnson, Mayor	
ATTEST:		
	Lori M Och, Clerk/Treasurer	